OUTCOME COUNCIL MEETING ON AGRICULTURE, 29-11-2010.
Non-inclusion of 1,3-dichloropropene in Annex I of directive 91/414

A proposal for a decision concerning the non-inclusion of 1,3-dichlorpropene in annex I to directive 91/414 was presented to the ministers for adoption but the Council was unable to reach a qualified majority for or against this decision.

The Council having concluded its proceedings on this issue, the Commission is now entitled to finalise the decision-making procedure on this proposal.

At its meetings on 9 July 2010, the Standing Committee on the Food Chain and Animal Health was unable to reach the qualified majority necessary to deliver an opinion in favour of or against the non-inclusion of 1,3-dichloropropene in annex I to directive 91/414. In the absence of an opinion, it was for the Council to act on the Commission proposal within a three month period.

Directive 91/414/EEC concerns the placing of plant protection products on the market. 1,3-dichloropropene is one of the substances covered by the 12-year programme for gradual examination of the active substances on the market. It had been decided not to include this substance in annex I (listing active substances authorised for incorporation in plant protection products) of directive 91/414 since 2007, in particular owing to concerns about the release into the environment of large amounts of known and unknown polychlorinated impurities, for which no information was available, as well as to the inconclusive risk assessment for the consumer, and the potential risk of groundwater contamination for animals and other non-target living organisms.

As regards this substance, a new dossier was resubmitted in 2008. It has been evaluated by the designated rapporteur Member State (Spain) and by the European Food Safety Authority (EFSA).

The conclusions on the risk assessment for this substance (30 September 2009) indicates that all the information provided could not eliminate all the specific concerns that originally led to its non-inclusion.
